Home Farm House

Park Lane

Swalcliffe

Banbury

Oxon

OX 15 5ET

7/12/14

Dear Mr Neville,

Ref: Planning Application from Swalcliffe Park Equestrian (SPE) 

Change of Use of Land from Agriculture to a mix of Agriculture and Equestrian Use and parking.

Application 14/01762/F
We are writing to voice our objection to the current above planning application. Firstly, we would like to make it clear that as the Cherwell District Council’s website/ main planning portal (to gain access to the details of the third successive planning application from SPE) has been down and unavailable all weekend  and the Monday / Tuesday ahead of the 10th  December submission deadline.  We therefore do not feel we have had adequate access to the consultation proposals or been given fair or reasonable time to view them and respond.

 As full time workers this means we are unable to have sufficient time now to view the full application and comment purposefully on it given the imminent weekday deadline. We are very uncomfortable about this and we do not feel we have been given appropriate time to access the relevant documents and respond as we would wish as a result.

We are therefore attaching all of our previous concerns and our last objection letter. All of the concerns about this application still stand.

We understand that there has been no submission of an EIA, which we believe should be completed in advance of any planning application of this extent and nature.

We would like to reiterate that permission has never been granted previously to use any of this agricultural land in question for commercial or equestrian use and SPE has only very recently begun to operate large scale commercial events (without planning permission). 

We are particularly concerned about the noise levels that the larger competitions will generate, especially those which are of a higher capacity and fall under the 28 day rule. They normally take place at weekends when we are at home.  Noise levels at these events must be taken in to consideration. We cannot use our garden during these noisy competitions and the commentary from the tannoy system can clearly be heard from within our house all day even with the windows closed when events take place. Granting this application permission would disturb our right to the peaceful enjoyment of our property.

It is also still unclear exactly which additional land would be used from this application under the 28 day rule. We would like to highlight again that a significant part of the surrounding agricultural land is subject to an enforceable restrictive covenant, to which we have the benefit. This means that equestrian use cannot take place in the area for which the covenant is registered. The covenant ensures that parts of this area of important landscape are protected.  Should there be any use of the covenanted land for equestrian use, it would constitute a breach of the covenant.  We would also like to clarify that no permission has ever been granted to use this land nor will it be for anything other than agricultural purposes.

A detailed plan of the area and full details of the conditions of the restrictive covenant have already been submitted and logged publicly under our previous objections, which can be found under planning application reference number 13/01/1295/F. All of our comments raised under this objection in relation to the restrictive covenant still stand.

Finally, we are also concerned about the significant increase in traffic levels that would be necessary to accommodate this application. Large eventing lorries and an increase in vehicles would generate significant problems for non- competition riders (of which I am one) who want to be able to access public bridleways and ride without having to navigate through a sea of traffic and events, which could have implications on safety levels.  The road infrastructure here is one that is not suitable for the heavy and increased competition traffic that this application would entail.

Yours Faithfully,

Susan Nisbet and Adam Evans

